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The CENCOM Executive Committee met in the Mayor’s Conference Room located at the Norm Dicks Building in Bremerton. Present were: Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley (Chair), Fire Commissioner, David Ellingson, Bremerton Mayor Patty Lent, Sheriff Gary Simpson, Poulsbo Police Chief Al Townsend, Director Richard Kirton, Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens, Financial Analyst Robin King and Office Supervisor Stephanie Browning. Absent:  Port Orchard Mayor Tim Matthes and Poulsbo Fire Chief Jeff Griffin.
Call to Order.  Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley called the meeting to order at 13:35
Approval of Minutes:  Fire Commissioner David Ellingson made a motion to approve the minutes of October 28, 2015. Motion was seconded by Sheriff Gary Simpson. Motion carried
Additions: None
Agenda:
5. Governance
A. ILA (Interlocal Agreement)
Director Kirton has met with Attorney Ken Bagwell and has sent emails to Kitsap attorney Jaqueline Aufderheide and City of Bremerton’s attorney Roger Lubovich to set up a meeting to compete a matrix of pros and cons of the different government structures (Public Development Authority vs Interlocal Cooperation Act) and create sets of documents to execute based on either options. Unfortunately, Ms. Aufderheide is on vacation December 21- January 7th. Mr. Kirton will continue to more forward and come back with a document to review on January 22nd with voting taking place in February or March. 
B. HR
At the last meeting Mr. Kirton reported they were close to having a tentative agreement with the 911 guild. The guild has come back with a counter which we have been waiting for County HR to review ever since. This was a simple 1 year term settling on a 2% wage increase, County’s Medical proposal and a few working condition tweaks.  Additionally the County had agreed to allow CENCOM HR consultant access to NeoGov and provide training. They have now responded that they cannot do that. CENCOM is now in the process of setting up their own account. If this is too expensive the next plan would be to go back to paper application process. CENCOM is currently still recruiting for the Operation Support Technician, Communication Technician and in a few months Technical Systems Supervisor. The Director Interviews for dispatchers will take place next week to hire 6-8 more on February 2nd. Mr. Kirton expressed his frustrations with the County HR Department as everything gets delayed due to the composition study. Mayor Lent stated she will post the CENCOM job link on her webpage. In addition to these CENCOM is looking for already trained extra help employees and have been in communications with former employees and sent notices to other dispatch centers in the area. 
C. Finance
The Finance Sub Committee has not met since the overall process has been delayed.  The plan is to meet in late January or early February.
D. Bylaws


The majority of the bylaws for Kitsap 911 drafting will come from the CENCOM Executive Committee. However Mr. Kirton asked for additional help in review and conversations with the attorneys. Fire Commissioners Dusty Wiley and Dave Ellingson said they would help.
6. 2015 Budget Report
Financial Analyst Robin King reviewed the reports as of November 30, 2015.  Tower revenues are above the budget and other revenues such as user fees are at the budgeted amount. Expenditures are below budget expended at 85.5% of the total appropriations. The Committee asked Mrs. King to provide data from the last 3 years and include this in her documents. 
7. 2015 Goals and Tech Project Update

Updated 2015 Goals were distributed and Mr. Kirton reported on the following projects;
Next Generation Phone System and Logging Recorder contracts for purchase and implementation are in place, the equipment is installed and the technicians are in the final testing phase. There are two issues with the phone system, one being the ANI/ALI system that takes the data from the phone system and places it in the CAD systems so the dispatcher does not have to retype. This transfer is not working and troubleshooting is taking place. The other issue is the system is automatically logging people out. CENCOM is working with the vender on these and the go live date is tentatively scheduled for December 28th but a fall back date of early January due to the holidays.
Push to Talk project will not be completed in 2015. There will be a new plan developed to get this project completed.

Tower Site Improvements This project has been completed early.
8. 2016 Meeting Schedule
Mayor Patty Lent made a motion to approve the January 27th CENCOM Executive Meeting to be held at CENCOM from 1:00-3:00. Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Good of the Order- Fire Commissioner Ellingson wished everyone all the best during this holiday season.
Adjournment 14:25
The next regular meeting of the CEC is scheduled on January 27, 2016 from 13:00-15:00 at the CENCOM facility.
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